

GILMORTON NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT

PLANNING GROUP

Meeting held on Monday 7 November 2016

7.30pm to 9.00pm in the Village Hall

AGENDA

In attendance: Colin Wilkinson (Planit-X Town and Country Planning Services)

Apologies: Sally Burgess. Gemma Bennett. Duncan Bennett. Julie Shaw.

16/M61 **Declarations of interest:** None

16/M62 **Minutes of the previous meeting**

The Group approved the minutes of a meeting held on 3 October 2016.

Proposed	Seconded
RC	PS

There were no matters arising from the minutes.

16/M63 **Chair's report**

- The Market Harborough Parish Liaison was attended last week by JK and JS. The Local Plan decision is delayed at least 6 months. It is considered this will not materially affect the Gilmorton group as the plan will be required under all circumstances anyway.
- The Grey Goose application is now for just 2 houses.
- A Davidson Homes letter has been received by JK: The site near to the school might deliver up to 40 dwellings and the school playing field will be retained. Davidson Homes inform they wish to stay in touch with the group for consultation purposes.

16/M64 **Questionnaire**

A total of 357 have been returned of ~900 given out. This is considered by the group to be 'statistically robust'. Joint responses may be considered multiple. There are many and varied comments in the free dialogue boxes.

Analysis of questionnaire responses

Richard explained his analysis sheet: it counts the response to each question and summarises. It enables us to see what the community wants and cuts down to 4 main areas of peoples. We need people to volunteer to help analyse and send back to Richard. Each takes c. 15 minutes.

Free dialogue boxes: needs further discussion on how to handle.

CW informs that the way the data is presented is capable of fair analysis. The group needs to find the 'vision' of what the community wants, mainly using Questions 1 and 2 before next meeting.

200 questionnaires distributed among group for a start. Each numbered 1 etc. so to be entered uniquely in to the analysis spreadsheet.

[Action: All]

16/M65 Sub-group reports

- a. Grant applications: RC; nothing to report.
- b. Finance: RH: No invoices received.
- c. Third party consultation: DB: Nothing to report.

The “Open Meeting” for local stakeholders will be planned for the first quarter 2017. The opening dialogue will inform “this is what Gilmorton people indicate they want”

- d. Publicity: An update of the latest Village Plan status will be communicated the village via Gilmorton News.

[Action: JK]

16/M66 Any other business: None

17/M67 Next meeting: Tuesday 6th December 2016 – 7.30pm Village Hall